hinderclay newsletter december 2024



If you have anything for the January newsletter, please email liz.channell59@gmail.com

Hinderclay Coffee Morning

The next coffee morning will be held on

Thursday 12th December

and every second Thursday in the month, at The Village Hall in

Hinderclay from 10.30am

Everyone is welcome and you can enjoy a coffee/tea and a chat.

Further enquiries from Len on 01379 898867

Hinderclay Little Ernie November Winners

1st Sarah Parker

2nd 087 Val Forge

3rd 53 **Emily Metcalf**

4th Karen Calton

Congratulations to the winners!

If you would like to be in with a chance to win cash prizes

every month and support our Village Hall, please contact

Linda Aves on 01379 898512

Our next BINGO session will be on Friday 6th December in the Village Hall There will be a Christmas Jumper competition, with prizes for the winner! Doors open at 7.00pm, 'Eyes Down' at 7.30pm

There will be refreshments and a raffle. See you there!



Parish Council

The next meeting of the Parish Council will be on Thursday 9th January 2025. At the meeting the Council will be deciding what type of tree to plant on the Coronation Green. The options are: a cherry; a hornbeam; a red chestnut; or a beech. If you have a view, please email clerk@hinderclayparishcouncil.gov.uk

The Parish Council has been informed of The Suffolk Loft Insulation Offer, which enables homeowners in Suffolk to receive a 50% discount (up to £200) and free delivery on orders of 200mm or 370mm wide ecofriendly, itch free thermal insulation rolls from High Loft, the UK's leading eco loft insulation brand. For more information go to http://highloft.co.uk/pages/suffolkcouncil-200-loft-insulation-contribution

CHURCH SERVICES

8th December 2024 - Holy Communion - 9.30am - Rev Cathy Bladen Our Carol Service will be on the 15 December at 4pm – we welcome back the Castleton Brass Band to accompany us and we sing our favourite carols and we will be enjoying a glass of mulled wine (thank you Geoff and Emily Metcalf). and a mince pie after the service We are looking forward to our Christmas Morning family service at 9.30am, which will be taken by Mr Ken Smith. Everyone is welcome to come and celebrate this very special time of the year.

> WE WISH YOU ALL A VERY HAPPY CHRISTMAS AND A PEACEFUL NEW YEAR.



GREEN FINGERS GARDEN CLUB

On 11th December Green Fingers Garden Club will be holding a "Christmas Social" with a finger buffet and mulled wine. The main event of the evening will be our take on "Call my Bluff".....so get your thinking caps on! It will be the usual £3 for Members and for any guests £5.

Everyone is welcome...it should be great fun.

There will be a raffle too. So come along to Hinderclay Village Hall at 7.30p.m.

For any enquiries contact Val Forge on 01379 898270

Village Hall Bookings

Brownies: Tuesdays in term time 5.30-7pm Contact Clare Brinkley 01379 890 709

<u>Yoga:</u> Wednesday mornings weekly 9-10.30am and Saturday morning 9.00-10.30am Contact Alyze 07518 262697 **Coffee Morning:** Thursday monthly from 10.30am Contact

Len Parsall 01379 898867

missed. God Bless Deb.

<u>Garden Club:</u> Wednesday evenings monthly 7.30pm Contact Val Forge 01379 898270

<u>Bingo:</u> Fridays monthly 7 for 7.30 start. Future dates in newsletter

<u>Kenninghall Morris</u>: Thursday evenings 7.30 Contact Vicki 07476 762125

<u>Yoga:</u> Monday evenings 6-7pm Contact Abigail Jackson 07557 794928

The Village Hall Committee would like to thank all those who have hired the Hall or supported events throughout the year. Please note that from 1st December hire fees will be £8 per hour for Hinderclay residents and £9 per hour for non-residents

DEBORAH JANE ASHFORD CLARKE, - on November 5th, 2024, the chapel at the West Suffolk Crematorium was packed with family and friends for a service of celebration of her life. Debbie was born in Redgrave but grew up in Hinderclay. She moved away from the village in the 90's but remained a familiar face through the years owing to the many residents she cared for and many friends she had made. She returned to live in Fen Road in 2018, renovating the house next door to her daughter, Kerry. Debbie was a keen supporter of village events, was an enthusiastic runner and keep fitter, and enjoyed walking her dog on the Fen. After a diagnosis with pancreatic and liver cancer in April this year, it was Debbie's wish to marry her partner Shaun at St Mary's, this took place on May 11th 2024. She fulfilled several of her 'bucket list' activities and trips in the following months. Debbie had chosen Pancreatic Cancer UK as her charity for donations in her memory and has so far raised an incredible £3056.25. A lady who touched so many lives and will be very sadly

Christmas Bazaar - as the bazaar is after the deadline for the newsletter, we shall give more details in January. In the meantime, thank you to all who came and supported us, and congratulations to all who won prizes.



Dec/Jan 2024/5 Bin Collection									
Мо	Tu	We	Th	Fr	Sa	Su			
						1			
2	3	4	5	6	7	8			
9	10	11	12	13	14	15			
16	17	18	19	20	21	22			
23	24	25	26	27	28	29			
30	31	1	2	3	4	5			

HINDERCLAY DEFIBRILLATOR

It is the Yellow Box located by the main door of the Village Hall. Remember to take your mobile phone - give the 999 operator these 3 words and it will give them the location of the defibrillator box.

UNLOADS - CABS - FIZZLE the postcode is IP22 1HX

Do you need help or support?	Karen	01379 898949	Roger	01379 890257
or support:	Kate	01379 898562	Chris	07841 016384
These people are happy to help if they	Ken	01379 898776	Peter	01379 898906
can!	Richard	07939 241550	Julia	07931 327004